
From: imogen.jamieson@ockhamparishcouncil.org.uk
To: M25 Junction 10; info@highwaysengland.co.uk; Jonathan.Wade@highwaysengland.co.uk
Cc: alyson blackwell; Malcolm Aish
Subject: Re: M25 J10 / A3 proposed interchange works
Date: 18 February 2020 18:56:37

 
Dear Jonathan / Planning Inspectorate Examiners

Proposed M25J10 / A3 interchange works - Document APP-046

We would like to put on record that we believe the flood vulnerability of Ockham cannot be underestimated in
relation to the proposed works.

Storms Ciara and Dennis have both caused serious problems with rainwater pouring off Three Farms
Meadow/Former Wisley Airfield and onto Elm Lane, Old Lane and the A3.

At a time of minimal traffic due to half term holidays (16th & 17th February 2020) the A3 was reduced to one
lane southbound creating maximum disruption. The delays tailed along the M25 and right up the A3 as far as
the Esher/Oxshott interchange A244/A3 interchange.
Water offrun through Elm Corner flooded the road completely making it impossible for some residents to get
out and Old Lane was almost impassable in some places.  

We note that some mitigation for flooding has been planned within document APP-046 but seek further
reassurance.

With best wishes
Imogen Jamieson
for Ockham Parish Council
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